Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

From: Stewart Edwards <wacowako@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, March 8, 2019 6:28 PM **To:** Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

Subject: Cambria water problems Re: Draft Updated Order No. R3-2014-0050

Mr. Jon Rokke Water Resource Engineer Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board

Dear Mr. Rokke;

The Cambria town water situation has grown into a bureaucratic nightmare with lawsuits between government agencies, un-issued permits, undefined environmental problems, potential water shortage problems in drought periods, increased water usage fees and an argument riddled local utilities board that has been unable to agree on any progress towards solving our potential water problems during drought periods.

Although very complex, one of the water system hang-ups is disposing of the collected brine from the EWF (Emergency Water Facility) located in Cambria. I understand that you are the individual that can approve trucking the brine waste to an authorized dump site. Not knowing what other layers of government bureaucracies must approve trucking innocuous waste across county and state roads, approvals for disposal of the waste and other unknown hurdles. What reason could you have for not approving the trucking of waste from our EWF?

I hope that you will allow the trucking of Cambria's waste water to an approved facility.

Regards:

Stewart Edwards 1957 Sherwood Dr. Cambria, Ca 93428 (805) 900 5003